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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE
ENGINEERING/EQUIPMENT COMMITTEE
OF THE VALLECITOS WATER DISTRICT

MONDAY, AUGUST 17, 2020 AT 3:00 P.M.

VIA TELECONFERENCE
Director Hernandez called the meeting to order at the hour of 3:02 p.m.  
Present:

Director Hernandez




Director Elitharp



General Manager Pruim




District Engineer Gumpel



Capital Facilities Senior Engineer Morgan



Development Services Senior Engineer Scholl




Capital Facilities Engineer Santos




Asset Management Supervisor Bowman




Administrative Secretary Johnson
ITEM(S) FOR DISCUSSION

CAPITAL FACILITIES QUARTERLY UPDATE
Capital Facilities Senior Engineer Morgan briefly demonstrated where information pertaining to fourth quarter Capital Improvement Program (CIP) projects can be found on the District’s website and the type of information that is available.
Capital Facilities Engineer Santos and Capital Facilities Senior Engineer Morgan provided a presentation on Capital Projects – 2019/2020 Fourth Quarter Update and 2019/2020 End of the Year Report as follows:
· 2019/2020 Project Summary

· Projected vs. Actual

· Change Order Total vs. Industry Standard

· Actual District Change Order Cost Based on Ordinance No. 146

· 2019/2020 Construction Photos

· Lawrence Welk Waterline Replacement

· 2019 Sewer Lining and Rehabilitation

· North Twin Oaks Tank No. 1 Tank Refurbishment

· District Wide Solar

Capital Facilities Engineer Santos stated that during Fiscal Year 2019/2020 the Board awarded $4.1 million in construction contracts of which $4,084,621 has been paid to date.  The District has maintained a 5% change order average over the past 14 years, well below the industry average of 15%, resulting in relative savings of $7,587,613.
Staff will provide the presentation to the Board at a Regular Board meeting in September.
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES UPDATE
Development Services Senior Engineer Scholl reviewed development projects currently in construction, plan check, and planning.  The eight projects in construction will have a total of 179 water Equivalent Dwelling Units (EDUs) worth approximately $1.4 million and 288 sewer EDUs worth approximately $3.7 million. The projects currently in plan check total approximately 500 water EDUs and more than 650 sewer EDUs worth approximately $4.1 million and $8.7 million respectively. There are 24 projects in various stages of planning, some of which may never be completed.
General discussion took place regarding major road improvements being constructed in conjunction with the Discovery Village South project.
SEPTAGE HAULER SITING STUDY UPDATE

Development Services Senior Engineer Scholl stated the District’s consultant, Woodard & Curran, has finalized their septage hauler siting study. The study calculates a break-even charge of 17.9 cents per gallon based on the cost to recoup estimated capital, operations, and maintenance costs which would not be competitive as the study concluded that the market bearing rate for North County is approximately 13 cents per gallon.
Development Services Senior Engineer Scholl further stated staff has had further discussions with Sedron Technologies, a company that would like to site a solids handling system at the District’s Mahr Reservoir.  Sedron’s process may not require discharge into the District’s sewer but would produce recycled water which could go into Mahr reservoir.  The remaining waste could be used as fertilizer or landfilled. Staff will be meeting virtually with the Regional Water Quality Control Board on August 25 to begin discussions about the concept and what permitting would be required. 
District Engineer Gumpel noted that if waste is not discharged into the District’s sewer, the District may not be bound to stay within Encina Wastewater Authority’s service area for receiving septage.  The big question is whether it will be acceptable to convert waste into recycled water that would go directly into Mahr Reservoir. There also could be challenges from the City of Carlsbad and the community in locating the facility.
General discussion took place about Sedron’s process and the fact that they have an existing facility starting in the State of Washington which may have regulations much different than California.

TESLA BATTERY UPATE

District Engineer Gumpel stated staff is considering a program through the State of California which allows Tesla to design the hardware, provide free commercial battery packs and switch gearing, and perform all of the necessary work to qualified district facilities. The battery packs are used to run systems during peak hours (4:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. for the District). Potential savings during summer peak hours could add up to 30% or more during those months.  
District Engineer Gumpel reviewed a map of potential Tesla power pack locations. To qualify, a District facility would have to be in a high fire zone with weaker electrical infrastructure. Facilities not meeting those requirements could still qualify if they experience an average of two power outages per year and are located in a disadvantaged community area.  The District’s facilities along the urban corridor of Highway 78 do not qualify for the program; however, facilities to the north and south such as the Coogan Pump Station and Meadowlark Reclamation Facility may qualify not because of outages but because of being located in the higher fire zone with weaker SDG&E infrastructure. Staff has provided information on potentially qualifying District facilities to a Tesla commercial battery representative.  
Staff will provide the Committee with additional information as more details are known.

OTHER BUSINESS
Director Hernandez inquired about the outcome of the solar study regarding the possibility of installing solar at Coronado Hills to decrease electric costs.  District Engineer Gumpel stated that the Coronado Hills site does not have any electricity draw but will receive lower cost benefits as part of the solar at Twin Oaks Reservoir.
PUBLIC COMMENT
None.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at the hour of 3:57 p.m.  
